
 

 

 

 
 
VIA EMAIL 
(LM 2017-014) 
 
October 21, 2016 
 
The Honorable W. Neil Eggleston 
Counsel to the President 
The White House 
Washington, D.C.  20502 
 
Dear Mr. Eggleston: 
 
In accordance with the requirements of the Presidential Records Act (PRA), as amended, 44 
U.S.C. §§2201-2209, this letter constitutes a formal notice from the National Archives and 
Records Administration (NARA) to the incumbent President of our intent to open Cheney Vice 
Presidential records in response to the systematic processing projects and Freedom of 
Information Act (FOIA) requests listed in Attachment A. 

This material, consisting of 337 pages, 1,989 electronic files, and 499 photographs, has been 
reviewed for the six PRA Presidential restrictive categories and all applicable FOIA exemptions.  
As a result of this review, 62 pages, 1,071 electronic files, and 32 photographs have been 
restricted.  Therefore, NARA is proposing to open the remaining 275 pages, 918 electronic files, 
and 467 photographs that do not require closure under 44 U.S.C. § 2204.  A copy of any records 
proposed for release under this notice will be provided to you upon your request.    

We are also concurrently informing former Vice President Cheney’s representative, David 
Addington, and former President George W. Bush’s representative, Tobi Young, of our intent to 
release these records.  Pursuant to 44 U.S.C. 2208(a), NARA will release the records 60 working 
days from the date of this letter, which is January 19, 2017, unless the former President, former 
Vice President, or incumbent President requests a one-time extension of an additional 30 
working days or if the former or incumbent President asserts a constitutionally based privilege, 
in accordance with 44 U.S.C. 2208(b)-(d).  Please let us know if you are able to complete your 
review before the expiration of the 60 working day period.  Pursuant to 44 U.S.C. 2208(a)(1)(B), 
we will make this notice available to the public on the NARA website.   

 
 
 



If you have any questions relating to this notification, please contact me at (202) 357-5144 or 
NARA General Counsel Gary M. Stern at (301) 837-3026. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
B. JOHN LASTER 
DIRECTOR 
Presidential Materials Division 
 
Enclosure 
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ATTACHMENT A 
 
 

Case Number Topic Material 
Processed 

Material 
Restricted 

Material 
Proposed 

for Opening 
2014-0022-F Office of Domestic Policy records and email 

messages related to biofuel policy 
1,367 

electronic 
files; 337 

pages 

1,024 
electronic 

files and 46 
pages closed 
in whole; 47 

electronic 
files and 16 
pages closed 

in part 

296 electronic 
files and 275 

pages in whole; 47 
electronic files 
and 16 pages in 

part 

 
This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for material related to 
biofuel policy.  The Cheney Vice Presidential records proposed for opening include email messages, 
electronic files, and textual records related to alternative and renewable energy, fuel standards, and 
biofuel policy formulated during the George W. Bush Administration.  

The electronic material in this series consists of publicly available reports and analyses from the 
CATO Institute, Bernstein Research, the International Strategy and Investment Group (ISI), the 
Congressional Research Service, the Center for Strategic & International Studies (CSIS), the 
National Commission on Energy Policy, and the National Economic Council; weekly legislative 
correspondence summaries containing references to energy policy; and forwarded news articles 
generally related to biofuel and alternative energy, including pieces on topics such as global 
warming, offshore oil and gas drilling, the failure of a manure-to-power venture, funding for 
cellulosic ethanol, and other energy-related issues. There are many emails between staff members 
responding to these reports and articles. Also present in these electronic records are final drafts of 
the January 2007 State of the Union address; press statements about the address from various 
organizations including the National Corn Growers Association, the Competitive Enterprise 
Institute, and the National Small Business Conference; a State of the Union policy initiatives 
document distributed to White House staff members; and fact sheets regarding various issues 
discussed in the 2007 State of the Union address.  Additionally, the material includes speeches, 
memoranda, and other background information on energy-related issues such as fuel standards, 
ethanol, climate change, and energy legislation. Also included are scheduling emails for an energy 
briefing with several agencies, White House officials, and members of Congress; background 
memoranda on a Department of Energy renewable energy conference; a Chevron print ad on energy 
security/interdependence which appeared in several newspapers and major national magazines; an 
ethanol market tracker after President Bush’s 2007 State of the Union energy initiative; reporting on 
former Senator Tom Daschle’s views on George W. Bush’s Alternative Fuels Standard proposed in 
the  2007 State of the Union address; and data on national Vehicle Miles Traveled (VMT) in 2004-
2006. 

Textual records include articles and reports on the benefits and impacts of alternative fuels; graphs 
and drawings of proposed alternative fuel engines from private foundations; letters from energy 
consulting firms and organizations highlighting the benefits of fuel cell technology; invitations to
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 attend expositions and presentations on alternative energy and fuel cells; letters from domestic 
policy staff responding to invitations and inquiries from those firms and organizations; informational 
packets about new energy labs, facilities, and advanced technologies; outside recommendations for 
renewable fuels legislation; assessments of the impacts of various environmental regulations on fuel 
supplies; articles and reports regarding fuel cells; and brochures from the Alliance of Automobile 
Manufacturers on advanced technology vehicles. 

These records are from the Office of Domestic Policy within the Office of the Vice President.  

Case Number Topic Material 
Processed 

Material 
Restricted 

Material 
Proposed 

for Opening 
2015-0028-S Additional photographs taken on September 

11, 2001 
68 

photographs 
24 

photographs 
44 photographs 

 
The Presidential Materials Division has completed the systematic review of additional photographs 
taken on September 11, 2001 that were not previously reviewed as part of FOIA request 2014-0012-
F. The Cheney Vice Presidential records proposed for release consists of photographs which show 
Vice President Cheney in his office on the morning of the terrorist attacks; United States Secret 
Service evacuating Vice President Cheney from his office; Vice President Cheney and White House 
advisors meeting in the President’s Emergency Operations Center (PEOC); and his departure for 
Camp David in the evening. Individuals depicted in these photographs include: President George W. 
Bush; Mrs. Lynne Cheney; Secretary of State Colin Powell; National Security Advisor Condoleezza 
Rice; Secretary of Transportation Norman Mineta; Mary Matalin; Karen Hughes; Chief of Staff for 
the Vice President I. Lewis (Scooter) Libby; Director of the Central Intelligence Agency George 
Tenet; Deputy National Security Advisor Stephen Hadley, and Counsel to the Vice President David 
Addington. These records are from the White House Photograph Office. 
 
 
Case Number Topic Material 

Processed 
Material 

Restricted 
Material 
Proposed 

for Opening 
2015-0031-F Metadata of photographs taken on September 

11, 2001 
662 

metadata 
files 

0 metadata 
files 

662 metadata files 

 
This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for the information related 
to the photographs taken by David Bohrer on September 11, 2001 the White House maintained and 
turned over to NARA.  The Cheney Vice Presidential records to be opened is a compilation of the 
photograph-level metadata the White House Photograph Office created and maintained in its digital 
asset management system. The metadata for each photograph includes a unique system identifier, 
roll and frame numbers, date and location, and the photographer.  There is also information related 
to White House Photo Office work processes such as the record code assignment, the photo credit, 
editorial rating, release information, oversized reproduction (i.e. jumbo) creation, and the list of 
projects which included individual photographs. There is also technical information about the 
photographs: width; height; and file names. The individual metadata files for the 622 Vice 
Presidential photographs taken on September 11th are compiled into one spreadsheet. 
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Case Number Topic Material 

Processed 
Material 

Restricted 
Material 
Proposed 

for Opening 
2016-0032-S Photographs of the inauguration of Hamid 

Karzai, President of Afghanistan 
431 

photographs 
8 

photographs 
423 photographs 

 
The Presidential Materials Division has completed the systematic review of records from the 
inauguration of Hamid Karzai on December 7, 2004. The Cheney Vice Presidential records proposed 
for release consists of photographs taken before, during, and after the inauguration ceremony. The 
photographs depict the arrival of Vice President Cheney at the Presidential Palace in Kabul, 
Afghanistan; Vice President Cheney and Afghanistan President Hamid Karzai attending a bilateral 
meeting in the palace before President Karzai's inauguration; the swearing-in ceremony of President 
Karzai; lunch after the ceremony at the palace; Vice President and Lynne Cheney talking with 
President Karzai before departing from the palace in Kabul, Afghanistan; departure photographs of 
Vice President Cheney with various staff members; the departure from the palace in Kabul, 
Afghanistan en route to Bagram Airfield, Afghanistan; Vice President Cheney and others aboard 
helicopter flight to Bagram Air Base; Vice President and Lynne Cheney de-boarding the flight; and 
the departure from Bagram Airfield, Afghanistan en route to Muscat, Oman. Depicted in these 
photographs are President Karzai and various members of his administration, Vice President 
Cheney, Lynne Cheney, Chief of Staff to the Vice President I. Lewis Libby, Secretary of State 
Donald Rumsfeld, Counselor to the President Karen Hughes, U.S. Ambassador to Afghanistan 
Zalmay Khalilzad, and others. These records are from the White House Photograph Office. 
 

### 
 



 

 

VIA EMAIL 
(LM 2017-014) 
 
October 21, 2016 
 
David S. Addington 
National Federation of Independent Business 
1201 F. Street NW #200 
Washington, D.C. 20004 
 
Dear Mr. Addington: 
 
In accordance with the requirements of the Presidential Records Act (PRA), as amended, 44 U.S.C. 
§§2201-2209, this letter constitutes a formal notice from the National Archives and Records 
Administration (NARA) to you, as former Vice President Cheney’s representative, of our intent to 
open Cheney Vice Presidential records in response to the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) 
requests and systematic processing projects listed in Attachment A. 

These records, consisting of 337 pages, 1,989 electronic files, and 499 photographs, have been 
reviewed for the six PRA Presidential restrictive categories and all applicable FOIA exemptions.  As 
a result of this review, 62 pages, 1,071 electronic files, and 32 photographs have been restricted.  
Therefore, NARA is proposing to open the remaining 275 pages, 918 electronic files, and 467 
photographs that do not require closure under 44 U.S.C. § 2204.  A copy of any records proposed for 
release under this notice will be made available to you upon your request.   
 
We are also concurrently informing the incumbent President and former President George W. Bush’s 
representative, Tobi Young, of our intent to release these records.  Pursuant to 44 U.S.C. 2208(a), 
NARA will release the records 60 working days from the date of this letter, which is January 19, 
2017, unless the former President, former Vice President, or incumbent President requests a one-
time extension of an additional 30 working days or if the former or incumbent President asserts a 
constitutionally based privilege, in accordance with 44 U.S.C. 2208(b)-(d).  Please let us know if you 
are able to complete your review before the expiration of the 60 working day period.  Pursuant to 44 
U.S.C. 2208(a)(1)(B), we will make this notice available to the public on the NARA website. 

 
 
 



 

 

If you have any questions relating to this notification, please contact me at (202) 357-5144 or NARA 
General Counsel, Gary M. Stern, at (301) 837-3026. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
B. JOHN LASTER 
DIRECTOR 
Presidential Materials Division 
 
Enclosure 
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ATTACHMENT A 
 
 

Case Number Topic Material 
Processed 

Material 
Restricted 

Material 
Proposed 

for Opening 
2014-0022-F Office of Domestic Policy records and email 

messages related to biofuel policy 
1,367 

electronic 
files; 337 

pages 

1,024 
electronic 

files and 46 
pages closed 
in whole; 47 

electronic 
files and 16 
pages closed 

in part 

296 electronic 
files and 275 

pages in whole; 47 
electronic files 
and 16 pages in 

part 

 
This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for material related to 
biofuel policy.  The Cheney Vice Presidential records proposed for opening include email messages, 
electronic files, and textual records related to alternative and renewable energy, fuel standards, and 
biofuel policy formulated during the George W. Bush Administration.  

The electronic material in this series consists of publicly available reports and analyses from the 
CATO Institute, Bernstein Research, the International Strategy and Investment Group (ISI), the 
Congressional Research Service, the Center for Strategic & International Studies (CSIS), the 
National Commission on Energy Policy, and the National Economic Council; weekly legislative 
correspondence summaries containing references to energy policy; and forwarded news articles 
generally related to biofuel and alternative energy, including pieces on topics such as global 
warming, offshore oil and gas drilling, the failure of a manure-to-power venture, funding for 
cellulosic ethanol, and other energy-related issues. There are many emails between staff members 
responding to these reports and articles. Also present in these electronic records are final drafts of 
the January 2007 State of the Union address; press statements about the address from various 
organizations including the National Corn Growers Association, the Competitive Enterprise 
Institute, and the National Small Business Conference; a State of the Union policy initiatives 
document distributed to White House staff members; and fact sheets regarding various issues 
discussed in the 2007 State of the Union address.  Additionally, the material includes speeches, 
memoranda, and other background information on energy-related issues such as fuel standards, 
ethanol, climate change, and energy legislation. Also included are scheduling emails for an energy 
briefing with several agencies, White House officials, and members of Congress; background 
memoranda on a Department of Energy renewable energy conference; a Chevron print ad on energy 
security/interdependence which appeared in several newspapers and major national magazines; an 
ethanol market tracker after President Bush’s 2007 State of the Union energy initiative; reporting on 
former Senator Tom Daschle’s views on George W. Bush’s Alternative Fuels Standard proposed in 
the  2007 State of the Union address; and data on national Vehicle Miles Traveled (VMT) in 2004-
2006. 

Textual records include articles and reports on the benefits and impacts of alternative fuels; graphs 
and drawings of proposed alternative fuel engines from private foundations; letters from energy 
consulting firms and organizations highlighting the benefits of fuel cell technology; invitations to
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 attend expositions and presentations on alternative energy and fuel cells; letters from domestic 
policy staff responding to invitations and inquiries from those firms and organizations; informational 
packets about new energy labs, facilities, and advanced technologies; outside recommendations for 
renewable fuels legislation; assessments of the impacts of various environmental regulations on fuel 
supplies; articles and reports regarding fuel cells; and brochures from the Alliance of Automobile 
Manufacturers on advanced technology vehicles. 

These records are from the Office of Domestic Policy within the Office of the Vice President.  

Case Number Topic Material 
Processed 

Material 
Restricted 

Material 
Proposed 

for Opening 
2015-0028-S Additional photographs taken on September 

11, 2001 
68 

photographs 
24 

photographs 
44 photographs 

 
The Presidential Materials Division has completed the systematic review of additional photographs 
taken on September 11, 2001 that were not previously reviewed as part of FOIA request 2014-0012-
F. The Cheney Vice Presidential records proposed for release consists of photographs which show 
Vice President Cheney in his office on the morning of the terrorist attacks; United States Secret 
Service evacuating Vice President Cheney from his office; Vice President Cheney and White House 
advisors meeting in the President’s Emergency Operations Center (PEOC); and his departure for 
Camp David in the evening. Individuals depicted in these photographs include: President George W. 
Bush; Mrs. Lynne Cheney; Secretary of State Colin Powell; National Security Advisor Condoleezza 
Rice; Secretary of Transportation Norman Mineta; Mary Matalin; Karen Hughes; Chief of Staff for 
the Vice President I. Lewis (Scooter) Libby; Director of the Central Intelligence Agency George 
Tenet; Deputy National Security Advisor Stephen Hadley, and Counsel to the Vice President David 
Addington. These records are from the White House Photograph Office. 
 
 
Case Number Topic Material 

Processed 
Material 

Restricted 
Material 
Proposed 

for Opening 
2015-0031-F Metadata of photographs taken on 

September 11, 2001 
662 metadata 

files 
0 662 metadata files 

 
This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for the information related 
to the photographs taken by David Bohrer on September 11, 2001 the White House maintained and 
turned over to NARA.  The Cheney Vice Presidential records to be opened is a compilation of the 
photograph-level metadata the White House Photograph Office created and maintained in its digital 
asset management system. The metadata for each photograph includes a unique system identifier, 
roll and frame numbers, date and location, and the photographer.  There is also information related 
to White House Photo Office work processes such as the record code assignment, the photo credit, 
editorial rating, release information, oversized reproduction (i.e. jumbo) creation, and the list of 
projects which included individual photographs. There is also technical information about the 
photographs: width; height; and file names. The individual metadata files for the 622 Vice 
Presidential photographs taken on September 11th are compiled into one spreadsheet. 
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Case Number Topic Material 

Processed 
Material 

Restricted 
Material 
Proposed 

for Opening 
2016-0032-S Photographs of the inauguration of Hamid 

Karzai, President of Afghanistan 
431 

photographs 
8 

photographs 
423 photographs 

 
The Presidential Materials Division has completed the systematic review of records from the 
inauguration of Hamid Karzai on December 7, 2004. The Cheney Vice Presidential records proposed 
for release consists of photographs taken before, during, and after the inauguration ceremony. The 
photographs depict the arrival of Vice President Cheney at the Presidential Palace in Kabul, 
Afghanistan; Vice President Cheney and Afghanistan President Hamid Karzai attending a bilateral 
meeting in the palace before President Karzai's inauguration; the swearing-in ceremony of President 
Karzai; lunch after the ceremony at the palace; Vice President and Lynne Cheney talking with 
President Karzai before departing from the palace in Kabul, Afghanistan; departure photographs of 
Vice President Cheney with various staff members; the departure from the palace in Kabul, 
Afghanistan en route to Bagram Airfield, Afghanistan; Vice President Cheney and others aboard 
helicopter flight to Bagram Air Base; Vice President and Lynne Cheney de-boarding the flight; and 
the departure from Bagram Airfield, Afghanistan en route to Muscat, Oman. Depicted in these 
photographs are President Karzai and various members of his administration, Vice President 
Cheney, Lynne Cheney, Chief of Staff to the Vice President I. Lewis Libby, Secretary of State 
Donald Rumsfeld, Counselor to the President Karen Hughes, U.S. Ambassador to Afghanistan 
Zalmay Khalilzad, and others. These records are from the White House Photograph Office. 
 

### 
 



 

 

VIA EMAIL 
(LM 2017-014) 
 
October 21, 2016 
 
Tobi Young 
Office of George W. Bush 
2943 SMU Boulevard 
Dallas, TX 75205 
 
Dear Ms. Young: 
 
In accordance with the requirements of the Presidential Records Act (PRA), as amended, 44 U.S.C. 
§§2201-2209, this letter constitutes a formal notice from the National Archives and Records 
Administration (NARA) to you, as former President Bush’s representative, of our intent to open 
Cheney Vice Presidential records in response to the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) requests 
and systematic processing projects listed in Attachment A. 

These records, consisting of 337 pages, 1,989 electronic files, and 499 photographs, have been 
reviewed for the six PRA Presidential restrictive categories and all applicable FOIA exemptions.  As 
a result of this review, 62 pages, 1,071 electronic files, and 32 photographs have been restricted.  
Therefore, NARA is proposing to open the remaining 275 pages, 918 electronic files, and 467 
photographs that do not require closure under 44 U.S.C. § 2204.  A copy of any records proposed for 
release under this notice will be made available to you upon your request.   
 
We are also concurrently informing the incumbent President and former Vice President Cheney’s 
representative, David Addington, of our intent to release these records.  Pursuant to 44 U.S.C. 
2208(a), NARA will release the records 60 working days from the date of this letter, which is 
January 19, 2017, unless the former President, former Vice President, or incumbent President 
requests a one-time extension of an additional 30 working days or if the former or incumbent 
President asserts a constitutionally based privilege, in accordance with 44 U.S.C. 2208(b)-(d).  
Please let us know if you are able to complete your review before the expiration of the 60 working 
day period.  Pursuant to 44 U.S.C. 2208(a)(1)(B), we will make this notice available to the public on 
the NARA website.



 

 

If you have any questions relating to this notification, please contact me at (202) 357-5144 or NARA 
General Counsel, Gary M. Stern, at (301) 837-3026. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
B. JOHN LASTER 
DIRECTOR 
Presidential Materials Division 
 
Enclosure 
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ATTACHMENT A 
 
 

Case Number Topic Material 
Processed 

Material 
Restricted 

Material 
Proposed 

for Opening 
2014-0022-F Office of Domestic Policy records and email 

messages related to biofuel policy 
1,367 

electronic 
files; 337 

pages 

1,024 
electronic 

files and 46 
pages closed 
in whole; 47 

electronic 
files and 16 
pages closed 

in part 

296 electronic 
files and 275 

pages in whole; 47 
electronic files 
and 16 pages in 

part 

 
This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for material related to 
biofuel policy.  The Cheney Vice Presidential records proposed for opening include email messages, 
electronic files, and textual records related to alternative and renewable energy, fuel standards, and 
biofuel policy formulated during the George W. Bush Administration.  

The electronic material in this series consists of publicly available reports and analyses from the 
CATO Institute, Bernstein Research, the International Strategy and Investment Group (ISI), the 
Congressional Research Service, the Center for Strategic & International Studies (CSIS), the 
National Commission on Energy Policy, and the National Economic Council; weekly legislative 
correspondence summaries containing references to energy policy; and forwarded news articles 
generally related to biofuel and alternative energy, including pieces on topics such as global 
warming, offshore oil and gas drilling, the failure of a manure-to-power venture, funding for 
cellulosic ethanol, and other energy-related issues. There are many emails between staff members 
responding to these reports and articles. Also present in these electronic records are final drafts of 
the January 2007 State of the Union address; press statements about the address from various 
organizations including the National Corn Growers Association, the Competitive Enterprise 
Institute, and the National Small Business Conference; a State of the Union policy initiatives 
document distributed to White House staff members; and fact sheets regarding various issues 
discussed in the 2007 State of the Union address.  Additionally, the material includes speeches, 
memoranda, and other background information on energy-related issues such as fuel standards, 
ethanol, climate change, and energy legislation. Also included are scheduling emails for an energy 
briefing with several agencies, White House officials, and members of Congress; background 
memoranda on a Department of Energy renewable energy conference; a Chevron print ad on energy 
security/interdependence which appeared in several newspapers and major national magazines; an 
ethanol market tracker after President Bush’s 2007 State of the Union energy initiative; reporting on 
former Senator Tom Daschle’s views on George W. Bush’s Alternative Fuels Standard proposed in 
the  2007 State of the Union address; and data on national Vehicle Miles Traveled (VMT) in 2004-
2006. 

Textual records include articles and reports on the benefits and impacts of alternative fuels; graphs 
and drawings of proposed alternative fuel engines from private foundations; letters from energy 
consulting firms and organizations highlighting the benefits of fuel cell technology; invitations to



 

A-2 of A-3 

 attend expositions and presentations on alternative energy and fuel cells; letters from domestic 
policy staff responding to invitations and inquiries from those firms and organizations; informational 
packets about new energy labs, facilities, and advanced technologies; outside recommendations for 
renewable fuels legislation; assessments of the impacts of various environmental regulations on fuel 
supplies; articles and reports regarding fuel cells; and brochures from the Alliance of Automobile 
Manufacturers on advanced technology vehicles. 

These records are from the Office of Domestic Policy within the Office of the Vice President.  

Case Number Topic Material 
Processed 

Material 
Restricted 

Material 
Proposed 

for Opening 
2015-0028-S Additional photographs taken on September 

11, 2001 
68 

photographs 
24 

photographs 
44 photographs 

 
The Presidential Materials Division has completed the systematic review of additional photographs 
taken on September 11, 2001 that were not previously reviewed as part of FOIA request 2014-0012-
F. The Cheney Vice Presidential records proposed for release consists of photographs which show 
Vice President Cheney in his office on the morning of the terrorist attacks; United States Secret 
Service evacuating Vice President Cheney from his office; Vice President Cheney and White House 
advisors meeting in the President’s Emergency Operations Center (PEOC); and his departure for 
Camp David in the evening. Individuals depicted in these photographs include: President George W. 
Bush; Mrs. Lynne Cheney; Secretary of State Colin Powell; National Security Advisor Condoleezza 
Rice; Secretary of Transportation Norman Mineta; Mary Matalin; Karen Hughes; Chief of Staff for 
the Vice President I. Lewis (Scooter) Libby; Director of the Central Intelligence Agency George 
Tenet; Deputy National Security Advisor Stephen Hadley, and Counsel to the Vice President David 
Addington. These records are from the White House Photograph Office. 
 
 
Case Number Topic Material 

Processed 
Material 

Restricted 
Material 
Proposed 

for Opening 
2015-0031-F Metadata of photographs taken on September 

11, 2001 
662 

metadata 
files 

0 metadata 
files 

662 metadata files 

 
This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for the information related 
to the photographs taken by David Bohrer on September 11, 2001 the White House maintained and 
turned over to NARA.  The Cheney Vice Presidential records to be opened is a compilation of the 
photograph-level metadata the White House Photograph Office created and maintained in its digital 
asset management system. The metadata for each photograph includes a unique system identifier, 
roll and frame numbers, date and location, and the photographer.  There is also information related 
to White House Photo Office work processes such as the record code assignment, the photo credit, 
editorial rating, release information, oversized reproduction (i.e. jumbo) creation, and the list of 
projects which included individual photographs. There is also technical information about the 
photographs: width; height; and file names. The individual metadata files for the 622 Vice 
Presidential photographs taken on September 11th are compiled into one spreadsheet. 
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Case Number Topic Material 

Processed 
Material 

Restricted 
Material 
Proposed 

for Opening 
2016-0032-S Photographs of the inauguration of Hamid 

Karzai, President of Afghanistan 
431 

photographs 
8 

photographs 
423 photographs 

 
The Presidential Materials Division has completed the systematic review of records from the 
inauguration of Hamid Karzai on December 7, 2004. The Cheney Vice Presidential records proposed 
for release consists of photographs taken before, during, and after the inauguration ceremony. The 
photographs depict the arrival of Vice President Cheney at the Presidential Palace in Kabul, 
Afghanistan; Vice President Cheney and Afghanistan President Hamid Karzai attending a bilateral 
meeting in the palace before President Karzai's inauguration; the swearing-in ceremony of President 
Karzai; lunch after the ceremony at the palace; Vice President and Lynne Cheney talking with 
President Karzai before departing from the palace in Kabul, Afghanistan; departure photographs of 
Vice President Cheney with various staff members; the departure from the palace in Kabul, 
Afghanistan en route to Bagram Airfield, Afghanistan; Vice President Cheney and others aboard 
helicopter flight to Bagram Air Base; Vice President and Lynne Cheney de-boarding the flight; and 
the departure from Bagram Airfield, Afghanistan en route to Muscat, Oman. Depicted in these 
photographs are President Karzai and various members of his administration, Vice President 
Cheney, Lynne Cheney, Chief of Staff to the Vice President I. Lewis Libby, Secretary of State 
Donald Rumsfeld, Counselor to the President Karen Hughes, U.S. Ambassador to Afghanistan 
Zalmay Khalilzad, and others. These records are from the White House Photograph Office. 
 

### 
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